

Newsletter

Friday 3rd October 2025



Weekly School Attendance 88% / Best Class Attendance: Year 6 (97%) Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti eisiau ...? (Do you want ...?)

Navigating Through Time

Following their art workshops at school with artists, pupils in Year 6 had a great time last Friday taking part in a parade with other local schools to celebrate the opening of the Canal and River Trust 'Navigating Through Time' festival weekend. The pupils took part in a celebration parade with the banners promoting facilities in the local area they had made, played drums and took part in workshops.

Play Training - Year 5

Liam Jones (Active Wrexham) visited school on Monday and worked with a group of pupils in the Year 5 class to train the pupils be Play Leaders during play times and lunch times. The pupils will use their skills to offer various games in Key Stage 2 and Foundation Phase.

MacMillan Coffee Afternoon - Tuesday, 14th October (rescheduled date)

Apologies for the change of date. We are hoping to have the school choir ready to sing for you, therefore we rescheduled to Tuesday 14^{th} October at 2:15 pm in the school hall, where cake, tea and coffee will before sale and we will draw the raffle for a MacMillan Afternoon Tea Hamper. The TAC Team will also be available to offer any advice parents made need at this event.

TAC Drop-In

A reminder that Natalie Hodges (TAC Team Representative) is available every Tuesday afternoon for support or advice for families. Please contact the school office to book an appointment.

Glan Llyn Residential Trip

Letters were sent home earlier this term. A reminder that the closing date to send the deposit is Wednesday, 15^{th} October. If you require further information, please speak to Mrs Evans in the school office.

Return of borrowed clothing

When children are required to borrow spare clothing belonging to the school e.g. due to a toileting accident. We would be grateful if these clothes could be returned to school please. This includes socks and underwear. If families have spare packets of socks or underwear that no longer fit younger children we would gratefully receive any donations.

Brodee Hayward Year 2 - Well Done

Congratulations to Brodee who was awarded a Grading Certification after passing his 9^{th} Kup Yellow Stripe examination by One Martial Arts. Brodee shared his certificate and new belt in our whole school assembly this morning.

Issues/Concerns

Staff work extremely hard in school daily to deliver a quality education for all learners. On occasions you may have a concern/issue which can be settled quickly. In the first instance, please speak to your child's class teacher, this would be preferably before or after school as they will be teaching during the day.

Ordering of School Meals Reminder

A reminder to please order school meals at home. Meals can be ordered up to 2 weeks in advance. We cannot guarantee your child will receive their preferred meal if it is not pre-ordered at home.

Reception Class Application

Online applications are now open for Reception class. You can apply online using the online admission service at www.wrexham.gov.uk. Alternatively you can make a paper application and return it to the Local Authority, please contact the Admissions Office for further information on 01978 298991/Email: admissions@wrexham.gov.uk. Closing date for applications 17 November 2025. Parents are reminded that if their child is currently in nursery, there is no guarantee of a place in Reception at that school as a separate formal application must be made.

Year 6 Secondary School Application

Online applications are now open for secondary school choices. You can apply online using the online admission service at www.wrexham.gov.uk. Alternatively you can make a paper application and return it to the Local Authority, please contact the Admissions Officer for further information on 01978 298991/Email: admissions@wrexham.gov.uk. Closing date for applications 3 November 2025.



Headteacher's Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner)

Nursery - Axel	Year 3 - Noah
Reception - Olivia	Year 4 - Leo
Year 1 - Thea	Year 5 - Jacob
Year 2 - Mia	Year 6 - Elsie

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos - Welsh Speaker of the week Llongyfarchiadau pawb!

Meithrin/Nursery - Elsie	Blwyddyn 3 - Effie
Derbyn/Reception - Michael	Blwyddyn 4 - Christopher
Blwyddyn 1 - Violet	Blwyddyn 5 - Lily
Blwyddyn 2 - Brodee	Blwyddyn 6 - Emily



Super Sports Star Award

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today. The winners were chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.



Nursery - Elsie Year 3 - Martha
Reception - Michael Year 4 - Melvyn
Year 1 - Amelia-Hollie, Scarlett Year 5 - Tiana
Year 2 - Ruby Year 6 - Sophie and Archie

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to keep children and young people safe.

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.



